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Hainford Newsletter 

 
Whole-School Transition Morning  
It was lovely to see how successful yesterday’s transition morning was, especially just how welcoming older 
pupils were towards their new classmates and new reception pupils. Our core values of Compassion, 
Responsibility and Hope were displayed by how quickly all pupils were made to feel welcome in their new 
classes and how quickly our new reception joined in with our older children during break times. We also had 
the opportunity to welcome Miss L Gower to Hainford Primary school as class 1’s new teacher for September.  
Transition activities and preparations will continue to run in conjunction with our end-of-year events, in which 
promises to be a busy and enjoyable final three weeks. 

 

Sports Day – Thursday 7th July 
Given the length of time that has passed since our last proper sports day, meaning that many of our families 
have not had the opportunity to experience one, I thought that it would be best to outline the afternoon. 
 
Pupils should come to school dressed in PE kit but wearing a T-Shirt/top that matches their house team colour 
so red, green, yellow or blue. If you are unsure which house team your child is in, please contact the school 
office or your child’s class teacher. If your child doesn’t have a suitable top, then we have coloured bibs that 
can be worn over your child’s PE kit. 
 
Parents / carers plus wider family members are all welcome to attend the family picnic and sports day. The 
gates used for pick-up and drop-off will be opened between 11:55 and 12:10 and you can make your way to 
the school field where there will be areas marked by cones in which you can sit. If you arrive after this time, 
please report to the school reception. As per our risk assessments, smoking and vaping are not permitted on 
site and we of course can’t have any dogs either – please also refrain from bringing any alcohol. 
Please ensure that you don’t sit in other locations as these are needed either for events or for the children to 
sit. If you could also make sure that any younger children don’t play with the PE equipment that will have been 
set-up on the running track then that would be greatly appreciated. 
 
Pupils will then come out class by class and you can share lunch with them if you are able to attend. If not, 
children will sit and enjoy lunch outside together with staff. Once children have finished eating, then they can 
play in the rest of the field. 
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From 12:55, the school bell will be rung and all children will need to line-up as usual ready for registration. 
Sports day will start at 1:15pm when the children will parade outside in their house teams and then sit down 
in their allocated areas. Children will then participate in a wide range of events so please encourage and 
support all pupils. Again please ensure that young children don’t run onto the track during the events. 
 
Hainford PTA will be selling refreshments and running a tombola during the afternoon to raise money for the 
school so please show your support and help raise money for the school. 
 
Sports day will finish at approximately 2:50pm when the winning house team will be announced. We will then 
take all children back to class and dismiss as usual at 3pm. 
 
If you have any further questions, please don’t hesitate to contact the school office. 
 
City Sports 
 

 
 
Congratulations to all of our KS2 Harnser Sports team who competed against schools from across Norwich in a 
range of athletic events during this week’s City Sports held at the UEA Sportspark’s athletic track. For many of 
the children it was the first time that they had run on a ‘proper’ track and their attitude and running made 
everyone proud. 

 
Let’s Celebrate! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday 
1st July 

Star Award Values Award 
 

Class 1 
 

Harley – for great focus during 
morning tasks  

Charlotte – for demonstrating a  
hopeful attitude during her 
transition morning 

Class 2 
 

Isobel and Sophia– for their great 
attitude and running at City Sports 

Isaac – for welcoming and 
supporting his new classmates 
and new pupils 

Class 3 
 

Alfie- for hard work and success 
on his multiplication tables 
Joshua – for hard work at home 
and in school on his maths 
 

Leopold – for being a 
compassionate and supportive 
member of the class 
Harriet – for supporting her peers  
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I’d also like to say congratulations to all of the children who brought in a wide range of medals, certificates and 
awards that they had been presented with from clubs outside of school. It’s fantastic to see so much success 
and engagement in clubs. Well done! 
 

Advertisements 
 

 
 
 

 
Alterations/Updates in blue 

 
Summer Term July 

7th Sports Day and Family Picnic  
13th Open Book Event (information to follow next week) 
15th New intake (Reception) ‘Teddy Bear’s Picnic’ with class 1 
18th Assertive Mentoring Meeting slots after school to discuss End-of-Year reports if required 
19th Class 2 trip to Wroxham Barns 
19th Year 6 leaver’s event 
22nd Final day with Leaver’s assembly at 9:00am at All Saints Church 
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Autumn Term 2022 
September 
Fri 2nd INSET 
Monday 5th Assertive Mentoring  - An opportunity to meet will your child’s class teacher 
before the start of the school year. 
Tues 6th First day back for pupils  

 
Thank you for all of your support 


